
Is there published guidance on this? 

From: lrllrllrllrl lrllrllrllrllrllrl<EMI LIA.ANIS@MOH.GOV.IL> 
Sent: Thursday, October 6, 2022 10:30 AM 
To: Shimabukuro, Tom (CDC/DDID/NCEZID/DHQP) <ayv6@cdc.gov> 
Subject: RE: Touch base with U.S. CDC re: vaccine safety 

Dear Tom, 

I will take this opportunity to consult you on another issue. We are issuing guidelines for intra dermal 
monkey pox vaccination. If by mistake the dose for ID administration was given IM, do you recommend 
to repeat the dose? 

With best regards, 

MINISTRY 
Of HEALTH 

Emilia Anis, MD, MPH 
Director 
Division of Epidemiology 
Ministry of Health, Israel 
Tel. 972-2-5080521 
Fax: 972-2-5655950 
Mobile: I (b)(6) 

E-mail: emilia.anis@moh.health.gov.il 

From: Shimabukuro, Tom (CDC/DDID/NCEZID/DHQP) «:iyv6@cdc.gov> 

Sent: Thursday, October 6, 2022 2:58 PM 
To: mca~ mmicaca<EMILIA.ANIS@MOH.GOV.IL> 

Subject: RE: Touch base with U.S. CDC re: vaccine safety 

Dear Emilia, 

Thank you so much. No rush, it's not super urgent. 

Regards, 

Tom 



From: [][][][] [][][][][][]<EM I LIA.AN IS@M OH.GOV. IL> 

Sent: Thursday, October 6, 2022 7:49 AM 
To: Shimabukuro, Tom (CDC/DDID/NCEZID/DHQP) <ayv6@cdc.gov> 
Subject: RE: Touch base with U.S. CDC re: vaccine safety 

Dear Tom, 

Thanks for your mail. 

I approached my colleagues from the MoH, but because we have high holidays now {only today is a 

working day- and then Sukkot until 18th of October) -we will discuss it upon getting back to work and I 

will update you soon { there are no more holidays in the next two months(;";) 

Best regards from Jerusalem, 

MINISTRY 
Of HEALTH ~ 

Emilia Anis, MD, MPH 
Director 
Division of Epidemiology 
Ministry of Health, Israel 
Tel. 972-2-5080521 
Fax: 972-2-5655950 
Mobile: I Cbl(6l 
E-mail: emilia.anis@moh.health.gov.il 

From: Shimabukuro, Tom (CDC/DDID/NCEZID/DHQP) <ayv6@cdc.gov> 
Sent: Monday, October 3, 2022 8:16 PM 
To: lrlllllrllrl llllrllrlllllrllll<EMILIA.ANIS@MOH.GOV.IL> 
Subject: FW: Touch base with U.S. CDC re: vaccine safety 

Just a friendly follow-up on my email from last week. 
Tom 

From: Shimabukuro, Tom (CDC/DDID/NCEZID/DHQP) 
Sent: Tuesday, September 27, 2022 3:01 PM 



To: emilia.anis@moh.gov.il 
Subject: Touch base with U.S. CDC re: vaccine safety 

https ://www.academicpedsjnl.net/ 

Dear Dr. Anis, 

I hope you are doing well. My name is Tom Shimabukuro and I'm with the CDC's Immunization Safety 
Office. Lauri Markowitz gave me your contact information. I'm wondering if you and your colleagues 

might have some time for a call to discuss the recent VSD publication on aluminum adjuvants and 
asthma risk and whether you think this is an issue you might be able to study in the Israeli data. If you 
are willing and there are some good dates and times please let me know and I will work on setting up a 
call. Thanks. 

Regards, 

Tom 

Tom Shimabukuro, MD, MPH, MBA 
Captain, U.S. Public Health Service 

Director 
Immunization Safety Office 

Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) 
1600 Clifton Road, MS V18-4, Atlanta, GA 30329 

Phone: 404-498-0679, Fax: 404-498-0666 

Email: TShimabukuro@cdc.gov 




